
BOURTON ON THE WATER
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 25h March 2015
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

held at 7.00pm in the George Moore Community Centre, Moore Road, Bourton on the Water, Glos GL54 2AZ
Present: 
Cllr B Sumner (Chairman)



Parish Councillors (9
Members of the Public (approx. 20)
1. Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 26h March 2014
The minutes of this meeting had been approved at the Parish Council AGM held on 7th May 2014.  The majority of issues raised and discussed at this meeting had been passed to committees and these had either been actioned or were the subject of ongoing projects.
2. Chairman and Committee Chairmen Reports
The Chairman’s report provided an update on the Community Centre project following the Council’s purchase of the former George Moore Cottage Hospital on 3rd October 2014.  He confirmed that most of the commercial space available had already been let and the Council is now advertising the remaining unit to maximise income.  During the next 12 months the Council will progress the full opening of the Community Café and further promote the public rooms to increase the income stream, and ensure the Centre is run, as far as possible, on a cost-neutral basis.  He reported on progress of the new Local Plan currently being prepared by CDC and outlined the volume, type and location of new development that is likely to take place in Bourton up to 2031.  The Parish Council has lobbied CDC and responded to various consultations during the past few years to try to ensure that new development in the village is limited to reasonable levels.    He finished by thanking councillors for their assistance during what has been an extremely busy year.  
The committee chairmen gave a report on the activities of their respective committees, the projects achieved in 2014-15 and those planned for the future.

3. Elections
The Chairman encouraged residents to come forward and stand for the Parish/Town Council and Ward Councillor elections that will be held on 7th May with the objective of achieving an elected rather than co-opted Council.  The Council will hold a drop-in session on Monday 30th March to chat to prospective candidates and discuss the work of a Parish Council and the responsibilities of the councillor’s role.  
4. Resident questions

Residents were then invited to comment and submit questions.  The following were the main issues that arose from both the reports and public questions, together with responses:

Local Development:

Has the local foul water network been upgraded sufficiently to cope with additional development at the Station Rd and Roman Way sites, given the ongoing foul water network problems in the village?

Response: Any planning permission granted for both developments requires improvements solely to enable the satisfactory connection of the particular development to the local network – the permission does not require village-wide upgrades to take place. The problem in Bourton arises largely as a result of surface water cross contamination of foul water pipes and the Council has recently written to Thames Water asking that it takes action now to insist that permeable drives, paths and water butts are provided as a standard feature in all new developments with immediate effect, rather than wait for this to become mandatory at some point in the future. 

Will money be available as a result of new development to increase the number of doctors working out of Moore Rd surgery?

Response: Doctor numbers are dictated by the number of patients on their books – if new development results in patient numbers being increased above the appropriate patient:doctor ratios, the surgery may seek to recruit more staff.  This is a matter for the surgery itself. Councillors advised that future governments may seek to remove the S106 facility which requires developers to provide contributions to help fund infrastructure improvements necessary to offset the impact of new development, with the aim of reducing the cost of new homes; this would obviously impact upon the ability of community infrastructure  to keep pace with development.

Community Centre boundary:

One attendee expressed disappointment at the removal of the boundary beech hedge and regret that this was not simply cut back.  It was also suggested that the remaining hedge on the boundary to the surgery and clinic could remain, but be cut back hard to further widen the adjacent footpath

Response: The Chairman outlined the reasons for the hedge removal which were the need to expand parking facilities to include designated parking for the Centre users, to improve visibility into the site, and also improve driver visibility at the junction of Moore and Station Rd, as this junction was previously considered by Police and GCC to be a safety hazard for pedestrians and traffic.  A member of the Volunteer Working Party advised that the volunteers and Wardens may be able to cut back the remaining hedge at minimal/no cost, and they will liaise with the surgery and clinic direct to discuss.

Litter 

Can the Council consider coordinating regular litter picking of different areas of the village by allocating responsibility for a particular area to one group of volunteers, rather than organise one general Litter Pick a year?
Response: The Clerk will liaise with volunteers and local businesses/groups (adult and youth) to take this forward.
Can the Council ensure the missing litter bins by the Green and on Rissington Rd are replaced before the peak visitor season?
Response: The Council has already contacted UBICO who have agreed to replace these bins at their own cost – the Council is chasing for soonest action.
Rissington Rd lay-by

Can drainage be installed in the lay-by to prevent frequent water pooling in heavy rainfall?

Response: There are no funds available within GCC’s budget to install drainage at this location.

Naight play area

The Council clarified that scheduled repairs to the boundary fence relate to the section which separates the play area from the RBL gardens.

Traffic

There are an increasing number of heavy vehicles using The Steeps to access the village centre – can anything be done to discourage this traffic?

Response: This is difficult to resolve as sat-nav systems are diverting vehicles along this route in spite of signage in place at the top of The Steeps which advises large vehicles to use alternative roads.  Residents should report these vehicles to the companies in question.
Family Fun Day

Cllr Cowen is chairing the committee which will organise a Family Fun Day at the Community Centre on Saturday 22nd August, and is seeking resident volunteers to join the Steering Committee.

There being no further questions, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed.
CHAIRMAN’S SIGNATURE………………………………………………………DATE………….


